AQP update February 2012

Despite a hiatus in our coverage of AQP over the Christmas period, work has been going on behind the scenes.  MOST IMPORTANTLY, WE ARE ADVISED THAT ALL WHEELCHAIR SERVICES, WHETHER IN THE CURRENT ROUND OF APPLICATIONS OR NOT, SHOULD REGISTER ON THE SUPPLY2HEALTH WEBSITE www.supply2health.nhs.uk  IN ORDER TO RECEIVE DIRECT UPDATES ON AQP.

Additionally, if your service is in an area where wheelchair services have been selected for provision under AQP (see http://www.supply2health.nhs.uk/AQPRESOURCECENTRE/AQPMAP/AQPMap.aspx)  your service needs to apply to be an AQP  http://www.supply2health.nhs.uk/AQPResourceCentre/AQPServices/Qualification/Pages/Home.aspx and register with Choose and Book  http://www.chooseandbook.nhs.uk/. 

Here are some headline facts:

1. The Dept of Health has largely accepted that a split between children and adult wheelchair services would be unhelpful; however it will be up to commissioners to determine where they apply AQP based on their local priorities.

2. The split between ‘assessment’ and ‘provision’ continues for the ‘non-complex’ group of people who will largely fall under AQP process.  PMG continues to lobby against this.
3. A draft specification for an integrated service (assessment, provision and maintenance) for people with ‘complex’ needs (some of whom currently fall under the umbrella of ‘specialised seating’) was circulated to stake-holders for comment in January. , 

4. The interface between the AQP process and the Specialist Commissioning Board (who will commission all specialised services, including special seating and some aspects of wheelchair provision in the future) is currently being clarified. A Clinical Reference Group has been set up to examine this area, and is due to report back to the Dept of Health in a matter of weeks.
On January 31st 2012, the Dept of Health held a meeting for commissioners who have chosen wheelchair services as one of their AQP preferences. Commissioners were updated on the process and have been asked to review all the specifications to date. Indeed the ‘Wheelchair Implementation Pack’ for AQP was delayed until the middle of February, while further clarification continued. It is quite clear that commissioners are having to actively engage in AQP and one of the key outcomes of AQP is improved commissioning of wheelchair services.

A national qualification timetable will be available shortly on the AQP resource centre, with commissioners advertising opportunities from the end of March 2012 with the view to offering patients choice of provider from September 2012.

 Further updates will be posted as required. 
NB: There is a specific plenary session on AQP (PL3) at this year’s NTE to be held at Warwick University April 11th -13th (see http://www.pmguk.co.uk/booking_manager/docs/programme2012.pdf).
